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City Manager’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: 7/25/2023 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager  Approved Electronically 

FROM: Angela Fuss, Assistant Development Services Director   AF 

SUBJECT:  Rancharrah Equestrian Center 

 

This memo has been prepared to update the Council on the Equestrian Center located within the 

Rancharrah Planned Unit Development (PUD).  The Rancharrah development currently has a 17 

acre site identified as an Equestrian Center.  The existing Equestrian Center contains a private 

indoor riding and stable facility, training and breeding pens and outdoor riding arenas.  Many of 

the neighbors and Rancharrah residents have inquired with City of Reno staff as to whether or 

not Rancharrah has the ability to demolish the facilities within the Equestrian Center, as of right, 

or, if they have to first amend the PUD.  

In accordance with the PUD, Rancharrah is allowed to demolish the Equestrian Center facilities 

and can develop the site with up to 17 single family residential units.  There is no public 

review/approval process needed to demolish the Equestrian Center facilities.  Demolition would 

require approval of a demolition building permit through the Building Department, which is 

approved at the staff level and does not require a public hearing or public notice.  

Future development of the 17 acres into the allowed 17 single family homes would require 

approval of a tentative map through the Planning Commission approval process.  Any residential 

development that is denser or allows for more than 17 units would require an amendment to the 

PUD, and requires review by both the Planning Commission and the City Council.   

At this time, no applications have been submitted to amend the Rancharrah PUD.  A request was 

previously submitted to amend the Master Plan, however, that application has since been 

withdrawn.   

Below is the specific language within the adopted Rancharrah PUD that allows for the 

Equestrian Center to be replaced with single family residential development.  
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Page 25 (Rancharrah PUD - Adopted July 18, 2018)  

Should any portion of the Equestrian Center cease to operate as an equestrian use, the acreage 

may be developed as single family residential, not to exceed 1 dwelling unit per acre density.  

Any single family residential development within the Equestrian Center land use area shall 

follow the design standards contained in the PUD for Estates Residential land use category.  
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